
Notable Quotes:  “The root of happiness is altruism — the 
wish to be of service to others.” — Dalai Lama

We Serve

 DG Steve Murch 

Greetings fellow Lions, I hope everyone is doing well. We 
are in the home stretch of our Lions year and we will see 
some leadership change in most of our clubs. And for me 
it's the end of the line as your district governor. 

I have thoroughly enjoyed this year and have been 
honored working with you. We have hundreds of hard 
working Lions throughout our district and we continue to 
do great things helping our communities. The Lions of 
MD 11 E-2 are some of the best in the state. 

As we get ready to move in to a new Lions year, those of us who are either 
stepping down or moving into new positions need to help those new to their 
positions as make the transition and welcome more Lions into leading our clubs. 
My thanks go out to those of you who have been working in leadership and to the 
new leaders of our clubs. You epitomize the motto We Serve.

District Governor-Elect Dennis Gocha needs our help to make our district hum. 
Anyone and everyone who is interested in working and helping at the district level 
is encouraged to contact Denny and see what kind of role might be available for 
you. 

As Lions, we are used to continuing our service day to day without worrying about 
the change of a fiscal year. But this year, take a moment to reflect on all the things 
your club accomplished, from service to the community, fundraising, and adding 
members. 

None of our clubs are exactly the same as when the current year began – we 
should take the time to enjoy what happened the last 12 months. While we had a 
successful 2023-24 Lions year, let's try and make the 2024-25 year even better.
 
Thanks for all you do.  
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2023-2024 DISTRICT OFFICERS
REFERENCE LIST

DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Steve Murch

Alpena Lions Club
stevemurch49707@gmail.

com

IMMEDIATE PAST
DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Rod Leathers
Central Lake Lions Club

231-350-0567
leathersrod@gmail.com

VICE DISTRICT 
GOVERNOR

East Jordan Lions
Dennis Gocha
231-350-1906

dennygocha@gmail.com

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP 
TEAM COORDINATOR

Dave Zeller
Alpena Lions Club

989-657-4702
W: 989-354-2175

dzeller52@gmail.com

2nd VICE DISTRICT 
GOVERNOR

Central Lake Lions
Marie Leathers

lionmarieleathers@gmail.
com

DISTRICT GLOBAL 
MEMBERSHIP TEAM 

COORDINATOR
TBD

CABINET SECRETARY/ 
TREASURER

Barb Durflinger
Hillman Lions Club

989-742-2790
lionbarb@comdac.com

DISTRICT GLOBAL 
MEMBERSHIP TEAM 

COORDINATOR
TBD

Note:  This information is up to date at the time of this 
publication, but is subject to change as adjustments are needed.
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ZC Tim Timmers
East Jordan Lions

timmert@cnsbismybank
.com
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Dr. Patti Hill
International President
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Bring positive change by finishing strong 

Finishing the year strong is a great way to ensure you feel positive, accomplished, and 
ready to help your district transition into the new year with momentum. 

Here are some strategies to help you and your team end the year on a high note: 

1. Set clear, attainable goals: Define what “finishing strong” means for you. Set 
specific, measurable, and realistic goals for the remaining weeks. Break these 
down into smaller tasks so they are less overwhelming and more manageable. 

2. Prioritize tasks: Prioritize your tasks based on urgency and importance. Focus 
on completing tasks that will have the most significant impact first. 

3. Stay flexible: Finally, be prepared to adapt to unexpected changes or challenges 
that may arise. Flexibility can help you manage stress and respond effectively to 
situations that require a quick change in plans. 

By focusing on these three strategies, you can better position yourself to finish the year 
with a sense of accomplishment and readiness for what’s next. You will have set your 
district up for further success toward reaching our MISSION 1.5 objectives in the 
coming years. 

Thank you for your leadership and best wishes for a strong finish! 

Lion Pat
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MATCH DEADLINE EXTENDED!
Two generous donors giving from their donor advised fund and IRA have 
now joined the Matching Gift Challenge provided by our friends at Chief 
Financial Credit Union giving us a grand total of $99,000 in matching 
funds!

That means that our match has 
been extended and that now 
through May 31, every donation to 
Leader Dog will be matched dollar 
for dollar.

Juanita came to Leader Dogs for the 
Blind as a teenager for Teen 
Summer Camp and later took part

 in our Orientation and Mobility (O&M) program. When Juanita decided she 
wanted a guide dog, she chose Leader Dog because of her experience as a 
youth here.

Juanita says, “It’s just phenomenal. It definitely is exciting, emotional 
and nerve racking when you meet your new dog, but Resi B is the 
perfect match for me, she’s resilient and ready to work.”

Today, so many others like Juanita are waiting to receive their very own 
Resi B, waiting to tell their own stories of the deep bonds and incredible 
impact that happens when we make a perfect match between a person who 
is blind and their Leader Dog.

Please take advantage of the $99,000 Matching Gift Challenge provided by 
Chief Financial Credit Union and our donors to continue creating more 

perfect matches in the future.

Leader Dog accepts gifts from your Donor-Advised-Fund, Stock, and IRA. 
Find out more about non-cash giving at https://www.freewill.com/

smartgiving/leaderdog.
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LIONS BEAR LAKE CAMP CHALLENGE
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JUNE 2024
Lions International Convention — June 21, 2024 — Melbourne, Australia — 
  More info at https://lionscon.lionsclubs.org/

AUGUST 2024
Cabinet Meeting — August 17, 2024 — 10:00 a.m. — East Jordan United Methodist Church, 

201 4th St, East Jordan

NOVEMBER 2024
Cabinet Meeting — November 02, 2024 — 10:00 a.m. — Hillman Patchwood Plaza, 

14797 State St, Hillman

On the Mend Reported 
 No Reports Received

 

Central Lake lions:  Lion Lary Blamer, member for more than 50 years and still on the rolls, 
passed Saturday, May 18. Prior to illness, Lary was a very active Lion and a past club president.

We honor those who have passed; with sympathies & condolences to family & friends 

Total: 0 New Member Reported 
  Information From Club Activities Sent In
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Alpena Lions 
MAY 2024  

The Alpena Lions Club performed their annual 
spring cleanup at Sytek Park last Thursday, May 
9th. Every spring the Alpena Lions clean up the 
winter debris along the river pathway and into 
the cemetery. 

This year 13 volunteers dedicated two hours 
cleaning up the area; from Sytek Park as far as 
the Facebook.

If you are interested in learning more about the Alpena Lions please visit our website alpenalionsclub.com or join us on facebook. The Alpena Lions meet weekly 
on Tuesday at the First Congregational United Church of Christ. 

Boyne Valley Lions 
MAY 2024  
Lion volunteers were out cleaning up the 2 mile section of M75 today (May 4). The winner of the best find 
for the clean up was Kecia Freed who found a morel mushroom! Hopefully it is not the last morel in Boyne 
City! 
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Central  Lake Lions 
MAY 2024  
Central Lake Lions bowling tournament raised funds to support the Pediatric infusion clinic at the Cowell 
Cancer Center in Traverse City.

Cheboygan Lions 
MAY 2024
Cheboygan Lions Club members bartending at the NRA Banquet. 

( L-R) Pollex, Bauer, Tamlyn, 
Neuman, Ashcroft, & Bauer
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East Jordan Lions 
MAY 2024
East Jordan Lions  splitting and bundling wood for Tourist Park campers. 
Pictured are Lions Kim Forester with the 

wood splitter.

Eight East Jordan Lions did maintenance, inside and out, on the Boys Chippewa Cabin at Camp Daggett.  
We Serve!

Right:  Pictured are East Jordan Lions 

Ron Warnos, Greg McGeorge, Linda 

Reich, Richard Russell, Faye Miller, Dan 

Miller, Bill Thompson and Tim Timmer.

Left & bottom:

Lion Ron 
Warnos used 
the power 
washer to clean 
the  outside 
cabin and the 
concrete fire 
circle. 

Right: 
Lion 
Richard 
Russell 
cleans 
under 
roof 
over 
hang.

Lions Bill Thompson and Bill Chase 
who helped bundle wood.

Camp Daggett photos by Lion David Zimmer
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 Oscoda Lions 
May 2024
Small 7 ft ramp John and Tony built today (May 9). 
For a Veteran 88 yrs old who recently had a stroke. 
Ron Whitney of the VA got a hold of us to build this 
small ramp so the homeowner could access his back 
yard easily. 
John and Tony met at lumberyard at 8:30am loaded 
materials and 8:45 we were unloading and working on 
the ramp. Finished around 11:30 and had a cup of 
coffee with the homeowner.  The homeowner was very 
satisfied when we left.
And as Chuck would say, We Serve. 
Thanks Tony and John

Tony Priebe, John Novak, Tony Boll, Scott Busich, Bob Drogosch, and Chuck Andrina finished a ramp project 
today that Tony Priebe and Scott Busich started last week. Tony and Scott spent a combined seven hours 
on demolition and the start of a platform last week. The six workers met at the lumber yard to load materials 
at 8:00 this morning and the project was completed at 2:45 this afternoon   A 4’ x 8’ platform and two 
ramp sections of 8’ and 24’ were constructed. The home owner who needs a walker or wheelchair to get 
around was very happy with her new ramp. .  WE SERVE!

 Scott Busich , Tony Bol, Tony Priebe, Bob Drogosh. John Novak

CONTINUED
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 Oscoda Lions  (Continued)
May 2024

Tony Priebe, John Novak, Scott Bucich, Ann Bovan, and 
Chuck Andrina were busy building another ramp for a 
local resident in need today (May 19). The homeowner 
has mobility issues and was having difficulty managing 
the steps into her home. We built her a raised platform 
and 16’ ramp to help her get in and out of the house. 
She paid for the materials and provided a plate of 
homemade chocolate chip cookies to the crew for a 
snack. We picked up materials at 8:00 am and finished 
the project at about 1:30 pm.

WE SERVE! 

Scott Bucich; John Novak; Tony Priebe; 
Chuck Andrina
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 Editor’s Notes — 2024  by Lion David J. Zimmer

 JUNE 2024 — Tech Tok
June ultimately comes from the the Latin Junius, if Juno, referring to the Roman goddess, identified as a counterpart 
to the Greek goddess Hera.  Juno, an important and powerful ancient Italian deity, protector of Rome, wife of Jupiter,  
king of the gods, and so became queen of thre gods, was also the goddess of marriage, childbirth, and fertility. 
The month June has several celebrations and holidays.  D-Day (June 6) recognizes the WWII sacrifices of those who, 
on June 6, 1944, landed in Normandy, France, to liberate Europe from the Nazis.  Flag Day (June 14) is celebrates 
the day the stars and stripes became the official flag of the United States.  It’s the month we honor our fathers with 
Father's Day on the third Sunday (June 16, 2024).  Juneteenth (June 19) celebrates the end of slavery for African 
Americans in the United States.  The Summer Solstice (June 20), is the first day of summer and the longest 
day/shortest night of the year.
The month of June is Pride Month a month-long observance in celebration of lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, 
and queer people and the history, culture, and contributions of these people and their communities.  It’s also 
African-American Music Appreciation Month.

We had a nasty thunder storm on May 7 in the Little Traverse Bay area with wind, rain and lightning.  I was at 
my computer that evening, typing the email to send the finished issue of the May 11-E2 District Newsletter while 
the storm was raging outside.  Suddenly a lightning strike hit VERY close to our house, with a huge shocking 
BANG!  My wife and I were startled, and our dog was totally freaked out.  Shivering with fear, he ran into a 
bathroom and jumped into the bathtub, where he huddled all night – and he wouldn't be coaxed out.  
I checked around the house, and fortunately nothing was damaged, it hadn't struck our house.  No power 
outage, lights didn't blink, everything seemed OK.  The only thing affected was that we lost our connection to 
the Internet.  Rebooting both computers, and rebooting the modem and router a couple times, didn’t work.  I 
couldn't send an email, Newsletter, or go to any website.  I thought maybe a wire had been downed by a tree.
The next morning I checked if the connection problem had been fixed.  It wasn't.  Still no Internet.  I tried 
rebooting the modem and the router again.  Finally, around noon I called Spectrum, our Internet provider, to 
determine when the Internet connection would be repaired.  It took part of an hour for the automatic phone 
answer device to finally connect me with a living human being technician. 
The woman Tech was not only sharp and knowledgeable, she was very pleasant to talk to, a very nice person.  
She asked questions, honed in on the problem, and had it fixed in less than 10 minutes.  She checked and 
confirmed there had been no outages in my area.  She was able to connect her computer to our modem and 
router, and told me that they “weren't talking to each other”.  That was the problem.  The modem and router 
had both been turned off and turned on by pulling out the station plug from it's socket, and plugged back 
together to turn them back on.  The Tech woman said I needed to turn on the modem first, let it boot up, then 
turn on the router.  I did that, and the Internet connection was back.  So, I learned something I hadn't known.
This incident led to me thinking about how much we humans depend on our technology, to the point that we 
can't live without tech. We humans have changed, creating new or improving current technology.  In some ways 
technology has made our lives much better.  In some other ways, technology has made our lives worse. 
Some people live a life on a computer or smart phone screen.  Media programs have allowed people to have 
“friends” they've never met physically.  You really don't know them, who they really are.  And too often someone 
gets scammed by someone they met online, a con man or woman they thought they knew and trusted.  Being 
“social” once meant going out and about with human friends.  Now it means having apps like Facebook, X 
(formerly Twitter), TikTok, and others that connect us through the internet.
Artificial intelligence, or AI, is the technology that empowers computers and machines to mimic human 
intelligence and problem-solving capabilities.  It may be used for good or bad.  AI can be very helpful for 
businesses and scientific procedures, as well as military purposes.  It is being used to control self-driving cars, 
which may be the norm in the near future.  There are some questions as to what could happen if AI becomes 
smarter than humans.
Like it or not, we are in a world of technology that is continuing to grow.  We are immersed in amazing gadgets 
and incredible programs that allow us to do things that we never dreamed of.  However, we are also vulnerable 
to disasters and catastrophes that could turn off the power and separate us from our inactive tech devices , 
leaving us with only our human abilities to rely on.  Let's hope we can find ways to keep us going if that occurs.
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Above:  The Elk herd in Gaylord were grazing in their fenced-in park near the trail we were walking  in 
Aspen Park on June 1.  The males were still in velvet, the soft covering of growing antlers.  These majestic 
creatures of the deer family are second only to the Moose in size. 

On one of the Aspen Park hiking trails, near the Elk fence, 
there is a small memorial for victims of Covid-19.   Small 
in size, but big in kindness and heart.  (April 5, 2024)

May 19:  As we were walking our dog along the 

shore of Little Traverse Bay, we heard a faint 
sound coming from somewhere above us.  A 
person hanging from a wing parachute with a 
motor strapped to his back appeared, flying over 
the water near the Petoskey waterfront.  It is 
called Paramotoring, where a motor is strapped 
to a pilot's back — like a backpack — along with 
a parachute, that helps to push the pilot high in 
the sky like a plane.  Looks like fun, if you’re of 
an age where risky behavior is commonplace.  

On May 25th, we were at a picnic table on the shore 
of Otsego Lake Park.  A young man casually went 
over the closed pier gate with a “Closed For The 
Season” sign on it, and began to fish.  I don’t know if 
he caught anything, or if he got caught!
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Didn’t find any mention of YOUR Lions Club in this issue

Send your information to:  

● Activities:  Service Projects, Fundraising Events, Club Events – What You DO!

● Club Milestones:  Awards, Club Officers, New Memberships, Passings – What 
Is Happening With Your Members!

● Photos of Service Activities, Fundraising Events, Awards, etc.

* Photos:  Should be 300 pixels for good quality.  Include names of individuals 
in photos, and/or describe what the photo is showing.  Text:  Include dates 
and names (if applicable) for all events submitted.  Text will be edited as 
needed for space, spelling, corrections, etc.
This District is complex, with a variety of things going on throughout.  We can 
learn much from each other, and I'd like to see more communication among 
Clubs for the growth and benefit of all.


